
July 24 & 25, 2021 Weekly Bulletin 
Senior Pastor: Rev. Steven S. Billings 

Principal/Associate Pastor: Rev. Keith E. GeRue 

Church (920) 722-2662, School (920) 725-1715 

Church Office Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am to 3:00pm 

 This Week at Trinity  

Sunday, July 25 

9:00AM Worship in Church & Online 

10:30AM Ed. Hour - Online & In Person 

Monday, July 26 

Pastor’s Sabbath 

9:00AM Sewing 

6:00PM At Home Prayer Time 

6:30PM Women’s Bible Study 

Tuesday, July 27 

6:30AM Ladies Bible Study 

Wednesday, July 28 

6:30PM Worship in Church (masks opt.) 

Thursday, July 29 

6:00AM Men’s Bible Study 

Friday July 30 

Saturday, July 31 

5:00PM Worship in Church & Online 

Sunday, August 1 

9:00AM Worship in Church & Online 

10:30AM Ed. Hour - Online & In Person 

 We Pray For… 

Jeff Briggs, Jim Perry, Dan Schultz, Mona 

Bahrke, Merry Voigt, Ronald Virchow Sr., 

Brenda Kempf, Rose Kosloski, Pr. Ronald 

Meier, Charity Gerard, Ruth Wright, Kari 

Lindner, Joan Reinke, Tom Drum, Sherry 

Bricco-Tobin, Michael Hastings, Jim Witt-

mann, Karleton Borchardt, Merle Webber, 

Shelly Holewinski, Pastor Michael Ahlemey-

er, Dennis Durkey, Jackie Kislewski, Joyce 

Virchow, Pastor Timothy Kinne, Michelle 

Mahoney, Jeff Dionne, Sue Maynard, Donna 

Mies, Sally Bolen, Kathy Rigotti, Dianne Ol-

sen, Frank Erdmann, Alan Manteufel, Deb-

bie Manteufel, Shirley Fleischer, Dan 

Schael, Ann Keller, Jeanne Juve, Walter 

Brinkman, Jerry Peotter, Lana Gast, Scott 

Dontje, Sandy Rammer, Scott Steenepoorte, 

Norb Pomerenke, Brooke Schroeder, Judy 

Krause, Lynn  Olson, and Pr. Jerry Stecker. 

 Stewardship Lesson   
Mark 10:37-38a – “And they said to him, 

‘Grant us to sit, one at your right hand 

and one at your left, in your glory.’ Jesus 

said to them, ‘You do not know what you 

are asking.’ ” Jesus’ glory was to be high 

and lifted high upon a cross. And when He 

took up that exalted position, there would 

indeed be a man on His right and another on 

His left – the two thieves. How often do we 

pray for things and not know what we are 

really asking for? How often do we think we 

know best? What is always best is to follow 

the Lord’s commands in simple faith that He 

knows best.  

ADMIN E-MAIL ADDRESS:  

ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com 



  News, Events, Requests, Etc. 
Visit us at: www.trinitymenasha.com or 

“Like” Us on Facebook 

Altar Flowers 
Give to God’s glory by the Ladies Aid. 

This Weekend’s Banners 
 ”Sent to Serve” 

“Jesus, the Bread of Life” 

$ Current Finances $ 
Monthly Income Needed: $75,637 

Prayer Chain 

Barbara Kester is head of the Prayer 

Chain. If you desire prayers for yourself or 

someone else, please call Barbara at 

(920) 722-3228. 

Altar Guild Help Needed 

There are many opportunities to serve 

our Lord here at Trinity. We are in need 

of people to serve on our Altar Guild 

team. Tasks are: set-up, reset, and clean 

up communion. On Sundays, after wor-

ship, deliver the Altar flowers to members 

of Trinity. Setting the Lord’s Table is truly 

an honor and blessing. Contact Kari Lind-

ner at (928) 279-7192 to become a mem-

ber of our team. 

Altar Flower Donations 

If you wish to donate flowers please con-

tact the office. The cost of providing altar 

flowers is $25.00. 

Holy Communion 

We ask that those desiring to commune 

be members in good standing of Trinity 

or of a sister congregation of the Luther-

an Church—Missouri Synod. If you have 

questions regarding this, please speak 

with one of the Pastors.  

Looking for Ushers 

Ushers have an important role in our wor-

ship service. Our church is in need of 

more ushers to help on Wednesday 

nights, Saturdays, and Sundays. If you 

feel called to serve in this way, please 

contact Jean or Mary at the office and 

they can get you on the schedule.  

Weekly Bible Study  

Opportunities: 

10:30AM Sunday – “Prayer: We Speak 

to God” with Rev. Alliet & Rev. Billings 

(In Person & Online).  

10:30AM Sunday – “Daniel a Man of 

God” with Rev. GeRue, will resume in 

August.  

10:45AM Sunday – Book of Isaiah 

(Blaine Henkel) (Online). 

6:30PM Monday – Women’s Bible Study, 

”Joy: A Study of Philippians” by Deb Bur-

ma (Connie Henkel) Large Conference 

Room 

6:30AM Tuesday – Ladies Bible Study, 

Ten Minute Bible Journey (Dottie Kraus).  

6:00AM Thursday – Men’s Bible Study, 

Book of Acts (Steve Reinke). 

 

For more information, please get in touch 

with the contact person listed above, or 

let Jean know. 

http://www.trinitymenasha.com


Trinity Camping Weekend 

Trinity Camping weekend is August 20-22 & will again be held at Wild West Campground & 

Corral. They are located 8 miles west of Waupaca on Hwy 54. Check them out at http://

www.wildwestcampground.com. 

Wild West Campground offers horseback riding and trail rides. All trail rides are led by a 

friendly and experienced trail guide. We have a great group of sure-footed horses perfectly 

suited to anyone's ability.www.wildwestcampground.com.  

New this year: Reservations are now taken online. Go to their website and place your reser-

vation today. 

Not able to camp with us? Then join us for the day on Saturday with a potluck meal around 

3:00 pm. The campground does not charge a fee for guests to visit. Question? Contact   

Help Needed Mowing Grass  

Volunteers needed for lawn mowing this  

season. All equipment needed is provid-

ed by Trinity. Please contact Lee Colby 

for more information or to sign up. Thank 

you! 

Portals of Prayer 

Portals of Prayer, a devotional book, is 

$.75 each. Please let the office know if 

you wish to purchase one.  Outdoor Plant Care 

God’s Ray of Sunshine and your help 

with taking care of the plants outside 

around the church would certainly make it 

a beautiful display for Trinity! Sign up is 

on the spinner in the Narthex. 

Trinity’s Food Pantry 

On any given month, we provide up to 

100 orders of both perishable and non-

perishable foods and household items to 

families that are in need through our Food 

Pantry. Your continued support of Trinity’s 

Food Pantry, through food and monetary 

donations, is a blessing to so many. We 

thank you! 

Our needs change throughout the year. 

Currently we are in need of the following 

non-perishables: Canned Fruit (always 

needed), Tomato Soup & Chicken Noodle 

Soup, Jelly/Jam. If you or someone you 

know would benefit from the pantry, call 

Steve Reinke at (920) 540-5090. 

SCRIP News $ 

SCRIP is sold in the Church/School Office 

Mon.– Fri. from 8:00AM-3:00PM, and in 

the narthex before and after worship ser-

vices. 

How to Order Scrip? Call the office Mon.– 

Fri., 8:00AM-3:00PM, or email your order 

to: ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com. 

They will put it together.  

Kwik Trip Scrip is now at 12% rebate – 

Limited time only!! 

http://www.wildwestcampground.com/
http://www.wildwestcampground.com/
mailto:bwohlrabe@trinitymenasha.com


 School News  

“Sent to Serve”  

This Week’s Theme:  
St. James the Elder, Apostle  

Acts 11:27–12:5 

Romans 8:28–39 

Mark 10:35–45 

St. James the Elder, Apostle  

The sons of Zebedee ask for seats at Je-

sus’ “right hand and … left, in your glo-

ry” (Mark 10:37). But they do not know 

what they are asking (Matt. 20:22), for 

God’s kingdom is not of glory and power 

but the cross. We will bear ours after Him. 

“For [His] sake we are being killed” and 

“regarded as sheep to be slaughtered.” 

But “in all these things we are more than 

conquerors through him” (Rom. 8:36–37), 

for Jesus’ death is unique. He alone is 

baptized with our sin and drinks the cup 

of God’s wrath against it (Mark 10:38). 

We live in service to our neighbors after 

His example; He alone is “the Son of 

Man,” who came “to give his life as a ran-

som for many” (Mark 10:45). Today the 

Church commemorates the fulfillment of 

Christ’s prophecy about James, killed with 

Herod’s sword (Acts 12:2). He is honored 

as the first apostle to be “conformed to 

the image of [God’s] Son” (Rom. 8:29). 

But what is that when “Christ Jesus is the 

one who died — more than that, who was 

raised — who is at the right hand of God 

… interceding for us”? Nothing (not even 

a sword) can “separate” James and “us 

from the love of Christ” (Rom. 8:34–35). 

ENROLL NOW! 

Want the best Christian education 

for your children, then call us today 

for more information, or for a tour, at 

(920) 725-1715. We are enrolling for 

the 2021-2022 School Year. 

Change in Church Color 

This Week 

This week, in the church year, we cele-

brate the Festival of St. James the Elder. 

Red symbolizes the power and strength 

of the church martyrs. Their red blood, 

shed in defense of the Gospel, offers 

encouragement for us to be resolute in 

living the faith.  


